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Fhyrane 

 
The sun shone down against their opal armor scattering waves of metallic blue 
light. A large silver eagle, the sigil of the Crown Guard spanned across the 
chest. Standing two abreast they marched in unison, up the cobblestone street 
towards the castle. The townsfolk gathered along the road to give them witness. 
The Day of the Fallen drew near; for 7 days, when the sun was highest, the Crown 
Guard of the Nordaeran Army would march from the garrison to the castle and back 
again. As each day passed, the marchers grew fewer in number, symbolizing those 
who had not returned from battles past. 
 
The history of Nordaera stood firm upon roots which grew deep with military 
might. To swear upon a sword of Nordaera, meant that one was bound to protect, 
until such time that life shall no longer permit or death release you. The men of 
the Crown Guard, the Nordaeran Army elite, stood above those of nobility and 
those of great wealth. To wear the Silver Eagle meant that your honor was held in 
the highest. There was no greater purpose in life than to serve the Crown Guard. 
 
“Fhyrane”, his father spoke with a heavy whisper as the procession passed them 
by. “Your fourteenth Day of Naming approaches, you will be gifted with a blade 
forged by the smiths of the Nordaeran Army. To be presented with such a gift, 
swears your oath to their brotherhood, just as I once did, along with our 
forefathers.” 
"What if I do not wish to accept such a gift?" asked Fhyrane, his hands 
trembling, fearing the response. 
 "A gift such as this is not turned down”, he replied sternly. “It would cast 
great dishonor to our name, to those who march and to those who have fallen under 
the Silver Eagle. This is in your blood, it is who you were born to be."  
“But this is not the life I would choose.”  
“This is the only life!” he answered between gritted teeth. His eyes made clear, 
this was the last that would be spoken against it. 
 
Fhyrane’s father had once been a member of the Crown Guard until he could no 
longer hold his post. Injured while defending an attack on the Nordaeran King, 
his leg was left lame. In time, his leg mended, but never well enough to allow 
him to stand beneath the banner of the Silver Eagle as he once had. It pained him 
greatly when he was denied return and counted the days until Fhyrane was old 
enough to take up the sword in his stead. It’s all he had ever wanted for his son 
and he spoke of it often to anyone who would give him listen as Fhyranes’ Day of 
Naming drew near.  
 
Fhyrane was quite skilled in combat; it truly was in his blood. Ever since he was 
old enough to swing a stick, his father began to train him. By the age of 10, he 
could best those much more his elder. Fhyrane quite enjoyed the art of sword 
play, but had little desire to put those skills against another man on the field 
of battle. He wanted something different for himself. He wanted the freedom to 
choose how he should spend his days, not to be forced to accept a destiny chosen 



for him. He knew in his heart that not accepting this gift would mean certain 
exile by his father, the people of Nordaera and by the history of his name.  
 
 “Fhyrane.”, his father spoke. “The sun moves to pass, make haste to collect the 
catch from the nets before darkness sets.”  Fhyrane’s father was a skilled 
fisher; after he was dismissed from the Crown Guard, he made a successful living 
on the water. He taught Fhyrane everything he knew and his son quickly began to 
gain recognition as a master fisher. He was proud of his son, but nothing held 
the prestige of serving in the Crown Guard.  
 
Fhyrane, defeated and angry, made his way to the docks. He felt as though he had 
been shackled and was being dragged against his will into darkness. He knew that 
there would be no way to stand against his father once his mind was made. He 
launched the small wooden faering, the momentum carried him away from the docks. 
Fhyrane slammed the long wooden oars into the water with a splash, not wishing to 
hide his frustration. As he began to row toward the first of his nets, he began 
to feel the anger leaving, a peace surrounding him like a warm spring breeze. He 
felt at home on the water, this is where he was meant to be. Fhyrane stopped 
rowing to look out beyond the bay, out across the sea where sky and water met. 
Fhyrane could not see the southern lands of Caolir, but knew that 10 days travel 
would carry him to its shore, carry him to freedom. His heart filled with the 
guilt of his thoughts, but was conflicted with the excitement of what life could 
be if he left. 
 
Fhyrane hesitated as he made his way into the stone house, dropping a basket of 
fish before pushing open the heavy wooden door and stepping inside. His mother 
turned away from the pot she tended on the hearth. She could tell that something 
troubled her son. She welcomed him with a long embrace; he fought back tears that 
blurred his vision.  
“It’s your Day of Naming, isn’t it?” His mother asked softly with a burdened 
heart.  
“How did you know?” he asked as he looked up at her, wiping his tears away. 
“Fhyrane, I’ve always known that this day would come and it would not be met with 
open arms. This day has laid heavy upon my chest as well. You’ve always had a 
gentle and peace filled heart that would not embrace a life of war. The pain I 
watch you carry, is the same pain I share. To be gifted a Nordaeran sword is not 
something that is easily dismissed. To deny such a gift casts a shadow upon your 
life which you cannot escape. The line of your fathers can be drawn through the 
ranks of the Nordaeran Army. Your father has held this with him since the day you 
were named. He will not hear of anything else for you.” 
“But, this isn’t what I hold for myself!” He sobbed with anger. 
 
Night fell, and Fhyrane lay quiet upon his bed. He knew that his destiny lay 
before a crossroads. A blade stood before one trail; with it a life committed to 
serve before the King. A life without choice, a life of regret. A fishing boat 
stood before the trail opposite. A trail to happiness. A life of choice, a life 
of freedom. Although this trail led to happiness, it would endure sadness along 
the way. He would live his life in exile and never see his family or step upon 
the shores of Nordaera again.  
 
The next morning, Fhyrane made for the market as he always did. His small wooden 
cart filled with fish, smoked and ready for sale and barter. Along the way he met 



a man who had stopped to fill a small canteen from a stream that meandered along 
the roadway.  
“Young Fhyrane!” he smiled. 
“Good day to you Master Kvar”. 
“Your father tells me your Day of Naming will bring you a Nordaeran blade in 
which to swear your legion to the Nordaeran Army. A kingly gift if I may say”. 
“I will not have you say it!”, Fhyrane shot. “I do not wish to be told where I 
must swear.” 
The old man smiled. “That’s just the nerves my boy. Word has it you are quite 
skilled with a sword. It is natural to fear what lays before you, battle is 
always filled with danger. Good day to you Fhyrane.” he bid, as he smiled and 
turned to leave. 
 
On the eve of his Naming, his mother tucked him into his bed as she had done when 
he was a small child. She wrapped him tight in her arms and held her kiss upon 
his forehead. Once again, he found himself standing before the crossroads. He 
knew in his heart what he must do. Silently, he grabbed the wool satchel he had 
packed with a bit of food, a wool sweater, along with a book of poetry and a 
small sword given to him by his father when he was young. He held the wooden door 
from banging against the stone as he stepped out. His mother, restless and unable 
to sleep, heard Fhyrane slip out into the night. She tried to hold back her tears 
as best she could, but it was without hope. She knew she would never see her son 
again. 
 
Fhyrane kept to the shadows and made his way to the docks. Casting the wooden 
vessel adrift, cloud cover afforded him time to slip away unnoticed. As Fhyrane 
made his way towards the open sea, the wind began to blow and carry with it a 
damp chill. He reached under the seat for his satchel, only to find a second 
small bag tucked beneath. Curious, he brought it close to his face to get a 
better look with what little moonlight he could find. The bag smelled of home. A 
tear rolled down his cheek as he opened the bag to find a loaf of his mother’s 
bread, a few smoked fish, some cheese, a handful of oat cakes wrapped in 
parchment and a small bundle of dried wildflowers he recognized as those his 
mother would use to make tea. Tears of joy and sadness rolling down his face, a 
small smile cracked his sorrow. He turned to take one last look at the sleeping 
Nordaera behind him, before picking up his oars and heading for the southern 
lands. 
 
He felt a warmth in his heart as he thought to himself... she knew. 

 


